
 
 
 

  OFFICE OF THE CITY CONTROLLER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     BUILDING SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
     CONTRACT COMPLIANCE AUDIT 

   NORTHEAST REGIONAL STREET AND STORM SEWER              
       MAINTENANCE CENTER 

 
 
 

     Sylvia R. Garcia, City Controller 
 

   Judy Gray Johnson, Chief Deputy City Controller 
 

    Steve Schoonover, City Auditor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Report No. 01-08 



OFFICE OF THE CITY CONTROLLER 
CITY OF HOUSTON 

TEXAS 
 
 
 
 
 

October 1, 2001 
 
The Honorable Lee P. Brown, Mayor 
City of Houston, Texas 
 
SUBJECT: Building Services Department - Contract Compliance Audit (Report No. 01-08) 

Northeast Regional Street and Storm Sewer Maintenance Center 
 
Dear Mayor Brown: 
 
In accordance with the City’s contract with Mir•Fox & Rodriguez, P.C. (MFR), MFR has completed a 
contract compliance audit of the Northeast Regional Street and Storm Sewer Maintenance Center.  The 
purpose of the audit was to identify and review construction costs related to the Northeast Center and all 
operating costs incurred subsequent to the substantial completion date. 
 
Initially, the Public Works and Engineering Department managed the construction of the building.  Just 
before the project’s substantial completion, the City transferred responsibility for this project, as well as 
all other building construction projects, to the Building Services Department (BSD). 
 
MFR designed the audit to determine whether the contractors met the objectives of their contract and 
complied with the terms of their contract and whether operating costs were adequately supported and 
properly approved.  Their report, attached for your review, contains several major findings.  Although 
these major findings relate to matters that occurred before the BSD assumed responsibility for the project, 
the BSD was responsible for resolving these matters.  Draft copies of the report were provided to BSD 
officials.  The findings and recommendations are presented in the body of the report and the views of the 
responsible officials are appended to the report as Exhibit I. 
 
We appreciate the cooperation extended to the MFR auditors by BSD personnel during the course of the 
audit. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
xc: City Council Members 
 Albert Haines, Chief Administrative Officer 

Gerard Tollett, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office 
Monique McGilbra, Director, Building Services Department  
Thomas Rolen, Director, Public Works and Engineering Department 
Philip Scheps, Director, Finance and Administration Department 
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